
 
 
 

 
Bulletin: No: 08-14 
 
To:  MHA Presidents 

Provincial and League Coordinators 
     
From: Dale Strongman 
 Minor Council Chair 
 
Date:  December 19, 2008   
 
Subject: Proper Officials  
 Completion of Game Sheets     

 
 

We have recently experienced some concerns with a couple issues related to the game that 
minor council feels need to be addressed immediately.  We ask for the cooperation of all 
involved. 
 
Officials 
 
It has come to the attention of Minor Council on numerous occasions this year that the proper 
number of officials is not being scheduled or showing up for games.  Please be advised that 
when this occurs a team has the right to decline playing that game.  The Home Association 
responsible for the scheduling of officials will be fined $100 and any related travel expenses of 
the Visiting Team could potentially be reimbursed at the discretion of the Provincial Coordinator.  
Should teams agree to proceed with the game using the improper number of officials, in doing so 
they agree to any resulting outcome of such play.    
 
Game Sheets 
 
Incomplete and/or illegible game sheets have become an issue and making it difficult for league 
coordinators and administrators to interpret for ruling purposes when necessary.   Please be 
advised that at the discretion of the Provincial League Coordinator any game sheets submitted 
which is incomplete, improperly completed, or illegible, may result in a suspension to the head 
coach of the home team.  We ask that home team coaches ensure this is done correctly and ask 
that they assume responsibility for their review and submission.    
 
Please ensure that this information is forwarded to the necessary members or your association.  
We appreciate your cooperation in these matters.  If you have any questions or concerns, please 
don’t hesitate to contact the office. 
 
Regards, 
 

 
 
Dale Strongman, Minor Council Chair 
 
Cc: Hockey PEI Minor Council 
 Rob Newson, Hockey PEI     
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